Oregon Fire District Directors Association
BOARD MEETING
OFDDA Conference Room, Salem Oregon
January 15, 2011
President David Jones called the meeting to order at 10:04 a.m.  A quorum was present.  
	Members Present:

David Jones, President
Connie Barton, Immediate Past President,

   Director Position #1

Bob Reeves, 1st Vice President

Roy Palmer, 2nd Vice President

Don Trotter, Director Position #2

Darrell King, Director Position #3

Kevin Van Dyke, Director Position #4


	Members Absent/Excused:

Staff:

Genoa Ingram, OFDDA
Mary Tucker, OFDDA
Ken Jones, Legal Counsel



Guest Reports
No guests were present. 
Approval of Minutes
Motion: Moved by Director Barton and seconded by Director Reeves to approve the minutes of the November 10, 2010 meeting as amended. Motion passed.
Special Order of Business
Ballots were cast for Positions 5 and 6.   Sue Davis and Carol Smith were elected to positions 5 and 6, respectively.
Motion: Moved by Director Barton and seconded by Director Van Dyke to destroy the ballots. Motion passed.    
President’s Report
President Jones presented Immediate Past President Barton with the OFDDA Past President’s ring.

President Jones reported on his attendance at the Fire Service Summit (EXHIBIT A).

Parliamentarian
Director Trotter was appointed Board Parliamentarian for 2011

Committee Appointments   
President Jones indicated he would like to represent OFFDA on the BPSST when Larry Goff’s term expires in June.  Because it is a gubernatorial appointment, he asked for a vote of the Board.
Motion: Moved by Director Reeves and seconded by Director Barton to recommend President David Jones to fill the OFDDA position on BPSST.  Motion passed.
President Jones will discuss with the two new Board members regarding appointment to the Bylaws and Policies Committee.  (EXHIBIT B)
Board Meeting Schedule

The Board reviewed the proposed meeting schedule for 2011 (EXHIBIT C) and, by consensus, agreed to the schedule with the exception of changing the September meeting from the 17th to the 24th. 
Staff Report
Building Report:  Genoa Ingram reported on recent repairs to the building, including installation of a junction box on the ceiling light located by the front door and the suggestion by Xerox to replace the copier with a wireless copier to enable it to be placed in compliance with OSHA standards.  The cost would be $4.00 less per month than the current copier and Xerox maintains it is of equal or greater quality.
Motion:  Moved by Director Barton and seconded by Director King to approve replacement of the copier.  Motion passed.

Legislative Report:  Genoa Ingram reported on the convening of the 76th Legislative Assembly, including the fact that over 1,000 pieces of legislation had been printed and dropped so far.  The tracking report had been sent out and staff is researching proposed legislation and is prepared to respond to questions. The Joint Fire Legislative Committee has met once and had made a significant departure from the previous policy in that recommendations no longer needed to be unanimous.  Discussions are expected to continue.

Board Visitations:  President Jones reported that he and staff had visited Aumsville Fire where he had made a presentation to former Director Ray Busby for 34 years of service.
He and staff will attend the meeting of the Clackamas Fire District #1 Board of Directors on January 24 and staff will teach a short seminar on ethics.
Communiqué Costs:  Genoa Ingram provided several options for continuation of the printed copy of the Communiqué.  

Motion:  Moved by Director Trotter and seconded by Director King to approve issuance of four issues per year in the fold-over format, not to exceed 8 pages per issue.  Motion passed.

Financial Report

Mary Tucker reviewed the financial report. (EXHIBIT D)
Motion:  Moved by Director Reeves and seconded by Director Barton to accept the financial report as presented.  Motion passed.

Committee Reports

BPSST   Written report submitted by Director Eriks Gablicks.  (EXHIBIT E)

Insurance/Risk Management   No report.

Governor’s Fire Service Policy Council   Director Reeves reported that there had been no meeting. 

Joint Conference   Mary Tucker reviewed the Joint Conference evaluations, noting that the projected profit would be between $30,000 and $35,000 for both groups. 

Governor’s Fire Policy Council   Director Reeves reported on monitoring air quality on structure fires and related findings indicating higher levels of toxins than had been anticipated.  Precautionary actions include wearing masks for a longer period of time and keeping personnel further from fires.
Old Business   
Policies Director Trotter reminded the Board that three policies had yet to be adopted since the adoption of the Bylaws and reported that he would send copies of policies 115, 132, and 142 for the Board’s review. 
Webpage Director Trotter also made several suggested changes for updating the OFDDA webpage, including posting of the revised Bylaws as adopted.
Annual Business Meeting Minutes Counsel Ken Jones clarified that the Board of Directors could approve the minutes of the Annual Meetings.

New Business
Checking Account Signers Director Barton reminded the Board that new signers should be designated.

Motion:  Moved by Director Barton and seconded by Director Van Dyke to designate the following individuals as signers on the OFDDA checking account ending in -4215:

President David Jones

Immediate Past President Connie Barton

Executive Director Genoa Ingram

Conference   Director King noted that he felt that the OFDDA was losing control of its Conference and discussed possible changes to the Conference format.  The Board discussed the direction and purpose of the Joint Conference.
Adjourn

Moved by Director Trotter and seconded by Director Barton to adjourn at 12:43 p.m.  Motion passed. 
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___________________________________
Genoa Ingram, OFDDA Executive Director
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Oregon Fire District Directors Association

COMMITTEE ASSIGNMENTS – 2011

BPSST Board of Directors

By law, OFDDA has a representative on the BPSST Board.  The representative is named by the OFDDA Board of Directors and then his/her name is submitted to the Governor for appointment.  The BPSST Board is the oversight committee of the Bureau of Public Safety Standards and Training.  This Committee meets on a monthly basis.

Representative:

David Jones (term expires July 2011)
Jefferson Rural Fire Protection District

DRJfireman@gmail.com

(Note: Larry Goff’s term expires in June 2011)

Bylaws and Policies

The Bylaws and Policies Committee annually reviews the Association’s constitution, bylaws, and policies, making any recommendations to the board for revising these documents.  This Committee meets as needed.

Committee Members:


Don Trotter, Chair

Kevin Van Dyke
        Carol Smith

Clackamas Fire Dist.
 #1
Forest Grove RFPD
        N. Lincoln RFPD


dstrotter@msn.com

Kevin@verboort.org
        csboots@hotmail.com

Governor’s Fire Service Policy Council

The Fire Service Policy Council was created by statute to advise the Governor and the Legislature on issues affecting the fire service.  OFDDA holds one seat on the Council.  The Association’s Board of Directors submits a candidate for gubernatorial appointment to the Council.  The Council meets 6 to 10 times a year.

Representative:

Bob Reeves

Hoodland Fire District #74

oldreeves@msn.com

Joint Conference

The Joint Conference Committee works in conjunction with the Oregon Fire Chiefs’ Association in planning the annual joint fire conference.  By policy, the co-chair of this committee is the Association’s 1st Vice President.  This Committee usually meets on a monthly basis, January through June.

Committee Members:


Roy Palmer
David Jones 

Bob Reeves (Co-Chair)

Douglas Co. Fire District
Jefferson RFPD
 
Hoodland Fire District #74

royopalmer@douglasfast.net
DRJfireman@gmail.com 
oldreeves@msn.com

Joint Fire Service Legislative

The Association President appoints the OFDDA representatives to the Joint Fire Service Legislative Committee.  Chairmanship of the committee alternates biannually between OFDDA and the Oregon Fire Chiefs’ Association.  The Committee reviews legislation during the legislative sessions and provides direction to the Association’s representatives.  In addition, the OFDDA representatives also serve on the Legislative Committee of the Special Districts Association of Oregon (SDAO).  The Joint Fire Service Legislative Committee meets semimonthly during legislative sessions.  SDAO’s Legislative Committee meets semimonthly during legislative sessions and bimonthly during the interim.

Committee Members:

Don Trotter



Mike Kurtz

Clackamas Fire District #1

Keizer Fire District

dstrotter@msn.com


seswd@open.org

National Association of Elected Fire Officials

The National Association of Fire Officials (NAEFO) is comprised of elected fire service officials.  The association has three levels of membership:  state (comprised of statewide associations such as OFDDA), individual (open to any elected fire service official), and associate (open to any individual or organization affiliated with the fire service).  Each state member holds one seat and one alternate position on the NAEFO board of directors.  The OFDDA President appoints the Association’s representative and alternate.  NAEFO meets four to six times per year, typically out of state.

Representatives:

Mark Kreutzer


Roy Palmer
Columbia River Fire & Rescue

Douglas County Fire District #2 

mkreutzer@ados.net


royopalmer@douglasfast.net 

Nominations

The Nominations Committee consults with interested members to develop a list of candidates for election to the OFDDA Board of Directors at the Association’s annual conference.  

Connie Barton


GREENACRES RFPD

conniebarton@coquilletribe.org
Oregon Life Safety Team

The Oregon Life Safety Team coordinates and implements consistent statewide fire prevention messages, campaigns, and model programs.

Representative:

Director Darrell King 

Charleston Fire District


                                darrelleileen@verizon.net

Property

The Property Committee is comprised of the Association’s Past Presidents as appointed by the President.  The Committee meets as needed and is responsible for making recommendations to the Board of Directors regarding the maintenance, construction, and general operations of the Oregon Fire Service Center.

Committee Members:

Fran Harris
Bob Hill
Bob Miller
Adair RFPD
OFDDA Past President 
OFDDA Past President

fiharris@aol.com
rjhillco@rio.com

Randy Brown
Gloria Storey
Dean Hansell 


Marion Co FD #1
Klamath Co FD #1 
Boring Fire District #59
gsdrgrcr@charter.net
hansell1@msn.com

Larry Goff
Allen Forster
Connie Barton

Lake Oswego Fire
Lebanon Fire
Greenacres RFPD

goffor@verizon.net 
forster@dswebnet.com   
conniebarton@coquilletribe.org
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Board Meeting Schedule and Fire Service-Related Events for 2011

All Board meetings begin at 10 am at the Salem office unless otherwise noted

Saturday, January 15—Full Board, Salem

February




SDAO Conference February 11-13, 2011, Eugene (Fire Caucus 3:15 Friday)




OFMA – Pacific NW Fire Prevention Training Workshop (February 14-18, 




   Salishan Lodge, Gleneden Beach)




Fire Service Appreciation Day, Oregon State Capital (January 27) 

March




Northwest Leadership Seminar (March 2-4, Red Lion, Portland)

Saturday, April 16—Full Board, Salem




OFCA Conference (April 13-15, Eagle Crest Resort, Redmond) 





OFSOA Spring Workshop (April 14 & 15, Roseburg Public Safety Center)




OFIA Conference (April 20 – 23, McMennamin's Edgefield, Troutdale
May




Meritorious Awards Banquet (May 14, Salem Conference Center)




Northwest Fire Expo (May 13-14, Portland Expo center)

Saturday, June 25—Full Board, Liberty Inn, Lincoln City—10:00 a.m.




OVFA Conference (June 22-25, Lincoln City)

July—No meetings scheduled

August—No meetings scheduled

September 24 —OFDDA Board Strategic Planning Session—Full Board, Salem




NAEFO Conference (Dates TBA, Las Vegas)

October




OFSOA Conference (October 12-14, Bend)

Wednesday, November 2—Full Board (OFDDA/OFCA Joint Conference, Seaside)

December—No meetings scheduled

*Executive Board meets as needed; official notice will be provided
OFDDA Financial Report

1/15/11

Balance Sheet

· Checking account balance is $57,609.89 – about 50% increase over last year

· $304.00 was transferred from the Bruce Williams fund to the general fund to pay Yamhill’s scholarship

· LOSAP trust account - $51,410.04

· $25,000 from Newberg

· $20,000 from Odell

· ~$5,000 in forfeitures that are being processed

Profit & Loss – Year to Date

· Total Income: $230,402.59 –a 17% increase from last year
· Membership dues are up 36%, invoices were sent out the beginning of December so $36,000 of that is 2011 dues, $117,812 is 2010 dues
· Total Expenses: $195,117.72
· Association expenses – meritorious awards, OFSOA membership, fire service appreciation day
· Building fund – sealing of the parking lot
· Conference – SDAO exhibitor fees, Yamhill scholarship
· Officer travel – conferences and meetings (eg. SDAO legislative, Joint conference, NAEFO, etc)
· Net Profit: $35,284.87
· May want to transfer some money back to the US Money Market
Budget vs. Actuals

· Total income is 124% of expected
· Expenses are at 107% of expected
Department of Public Safety Standards and Training

Update for Oregon Fire District Directors Association

Prepared by Director Eriks Gabliks

January 8, 2011

Budget Update

DPSST has submitted its Agency Request Budget (ARB) and has met with state budget development officers to appeal their initial recommendations.  We have not received any additional information since we presented our appeal a number of weeks ago.  It is our understanding that Governor Kulongoski will issue a proposed budget for 2011-2013 as he leaves office.  Incoming Governor Kitzhaber who will then create his Governors Recommended Budget will review this proposal.  This will be the starting point for the legislative session.  Since some of you are new to the state budget process, DPSST will not know what its actual budget is until the Ways & Means Committee holds its hearings and when the session concludes around July 1, 2011.  As we approach the legislative session, please remember DPSST was asked to submit a 25% reduction package for CFAA funded programs as part of its 2011-2013 Agency Request Budget.  DPSST programs funded by what is called “other funds” have been asked to submit a 10% reduction package (Private Security-Private Investigators, Fire Training and Certification, 9-1-1 training, etc. We will not know what reductions, if any, will be recommended until the Governor and legislature begin their work.  We will keep you all posted during the legislative session.

Legislative Update

The legislature is just days away from starting its work.  There are a number of legislative concepts DPSST is tracking.  DPSST has requested one bill to be introduced which deals with the Polygraph Licensing Program.  This bill would bring some old language up to date with current practices.  The Board at its last meeting approved this legislative concept.

A number of stakeholder groups have approached us regarding legislative concepts that may be considered during the 2011 session.  These bills include: Police Powers and DPSST certification for the Oregon University System, Tribal Law Enforcement Police Powers, Police Powers and DPSST certification for investigators of the Oregon Liquor Control Commission (OLCC), and the licensing of Bail Bond Agents within the Private Security/Private Investigator Program.  The Tribal Police Powers Bill was heard and accepted by the Legislative Committee last week.  DPSST does not support the current bill as written as it would require DPSST to conduct additional duties which are not in align with our agency’s mission.  The Bail Bond Agents Bill was scheduled at the same hearing but was pulled from the agenda, as additional work was needed.  It is important to note that while DPSST has spoken with many of these groups, our communication is to ensure that language does not affect DPSST’s current statutes and rules.  DPSST understands that the legislature enacts legislation based on input from constituents. 

One final bill being worked on by the Oregon Department of Corrections and DPSST would clarify the definition of corrections officer in DPSST’s statutes.  Currently, corrections officers who move to management positions in larger organizations may be in situations where they lose their certification if they are not in direct supervision of inmates.  This housekeeping change would address this issue and allow currently certified corrections officers to retain their professional certification.

Board Changes – State Fire Marshal Retires

State Fire Marshal Randy Simpson, a member of the BPSST, will be retiring from his position on December 31, 2010.  Randy has been a member of Oregon’s public safety family for 33 years and has served as the Fire Chief of Ontario before joining the Office of State Fire Marshal a number of years ago as Chief Deputy.  We wish Randy success in the future and thank him for his many years of service and friendship.

Organizational Changes within Training Division

DPSST is always looking for ways through which we may enhance our operations. These unprecedented fiscal times and the recently announced changes in state practices by the incoming Governor, indicate that we are going in the right direction.   After months of discussion within the Leadership Team, DPSST announced some changes in the reporting structure within the Training Division a few weeks ago.  The changes do not result in any person losing their job or changing their classification. The changes will be effective no sooner than January 3, 2011 and are outlined below.  These changes will assist and enhance the services we provide to both our internal and external customers.

The majority of the changes are within the Training Division’s Operations Section.  Supervisor Marshall Roache will continue to oversee scheduling and dorm reception staff but his position will report directly to the Training Division Director.  Suzy Isham will resume her former position as Supervisor of the Regional Training Program.  The employees in the Curriculum Section will become part of the Academy Training Section and report to Ray Rau.  Inventory Control Specialist, Greg Francom will report to Ed Thompson (Tactical Section) and Specialist, Joe Wagner will report to Roger Eaton (Survival Skills).  Office Specialist, Kristi Anderson will support both Tactical and Academy Training Sections, which currently do not have any clerical support. 

Training Division Director Recruitment

The recruitment process for a new Training Division Director will begin the first week of January 2011.  DPSST Human Resources Division will conduct an open and competitive process that will include outreach through national public safety associations.  DPSST will involve staff and constituents in the selection process.  We hope to have a new Training Division Director in place by March 1, 2011.  We encourage all interested parties to apply for this position.
NIMS IMT Training Update

Oregon Office of Emergency Management has entered into a $250,000 interagency agreement with DPSST for the delivery of two complete series of FEMA all-hazard/all-risk incident management team (IMT) classes.  DPSST is offering these classes in partnership with qualified instructors from the Hillsboro Fire Department.  One series is to be offered in the Portland metro area and the other will be offered at the Oregon Public Safety Academy in Salem.  These are position-specific classes such as Incident Command, Logistics, Safety, Public Information Officer, and others that enable local public safety and allied government entities to develop local/regional incident management teams.  Earlier this month, the first two classes were offered; one at DPSST and the other in Hillsboro.  The attendance has been very good and FEMA has approved travel assistance for out of state attendees interested in receiving this training.   

In case you are wondering, an IMT is a multi-agency/multi-jurisdiction team for extended incidents, formed and managed at the State, regional, or metropolitan level.  It is a designated team of trained personnel from different departments, organizations, agencies, and jurisdictions within a state or DHS Urban Area Security Initiative (UASI) region.  These teams are activated to support incident management at incidents that extend beyond one operational period. IMTs are deployed as a team of 10-20 trained personnel to manage major and/or complex incidents requiring a significant number of local, regional, and state resources, and incidents that extend into multiple operational periods and require a written Incident Action Plan (IAP), such as a tornado touchdown, earthquake, flood, multi-day hostage/standoff situation, or at planned mass-gathering events. 
DPSST to offer Leadership and Ethics Institute Course
 DPSST is pleased to offer again the 160-hour International Public Safety Leadership and Ethics Course at the Oregon Public Safety Academy.  This training will consist of 20 days and will meet on Wednesday and Thursday of every other week beginning February 9, 2011, and ending June 16, 2011.  For additional information, please contact Steve Winegar at DPSST at (503) 378-2432.

DPSST Welcomes New Rules & Compliance Coordinator
 DPSST is pleased to announce that our new Rules and Compliance Coordinator, Linsay Bassler, is ready to assist you in the following program areas:  Sheriff's candidate eligibility evaluation, Federal Officer Arrest Powers, Public Safety Memorial Fund coordination, Medical waivers, College credit program for Basic training, Administrative Rule coordination, and Forms: F-25 and F-26 (sheriff's candidate eligibility forms) and M-1, M-3, M-4 (Memorial Fund forms).  You can reach Linsay at 503-378-2431 or Linsay.a.bassler@state.or.us.   

Fire Task Force Update

The Fire Certification Section has no task forces currently active.  The following task forces are scheduled for 2011: Airport Firefighter, Fireground Leader, Public Information Officer, and Juvenile Firesetter Interventionist.  DPSST updates standards on an on-going basis so that Oregon standards for fire service training and certification are in alignment with the Professional Qualifications Standards of the National Fire Protection Association (NFPA).  Task forces report to the Fire Policy Committee and are coordinated by Julie Olsen-Fink in our Fire Certification Section.  If you have questions about the process, or know of a person interested in serving on a task force, please contact Julie at (503) 378-2297.  

Technology: E-Forms Update

The DPSST Fire Certification Section continues to run the newly delivered E-Forms project with a handful of fire agencies that are beta testing the system.  There have been a number of issues raised, but the program developed and DPSST’s Information Systems Division has addressed each.  Fire E-Forms will enable city fire departments and rural fire protection districts to submit their fire service certification documents to DPSST on-line.  DPSST’s Fire Certification Section is working on a phased approach to bring agencies onto this new system over the next six months.  Fire agencies that cannot, or choose not to, participate in this new program will still have the ability to send their certifications requests on paper.

DPSST Delivers its First Fire Officer I Course

DPSST completed its first academy-based NFPA Fire Officer I course on November 12, 2010.  This 80-hour course, delivered in partnership with Chemeketa Community College, was well received by the students that were fire officers or fire officer candidates from agencies throughout the state.  DPSST is working to offer another class in the Fall of 2011.

DPSST 2011 Winter Fire School

DPSST is pleased to host its annual Winter Fire School on February 26-27, 2011.  This is one of DPSST’s signature events and brings in more than 300 career and volunteer fire and rescue personnel from across the state.  A number of classes will be offered in conjunction with the National Fire Academy and the Oregon Fire Chiefs Association including: Fire Instructor I, Vehicle Extrication, Strategy & Tactics for Initial Company Operations,  Leadership I, Leadership II, Incident Safety Officer,  Health & Safety Officer, Preparation for Initial Company Operations, Training Operations in Small Departments, and the Chief’s Toolbox (Modules 4, 5 & 6).

Upcoming Training at DPSST

DPSST is pleased to host the Oregon Fire Instructors Association (OFIA) Fire Fighter Safety and Survival Symposium on January 14-15, 2011.  This annual event has a specific focus on providing safety and health classes.  This year’s agenda includes topics such as Firefighter Rehabilitation and Medical Monitoring of Emergency Responder Exhaustion.  

DPSST was scheduled to host the National Fire Academy class Advanced Safety Operations and Management from February 7-12, 2011.  The class was cancelled due to lack of enrollment.  

DPSST and the Office of State Fire Marshal are pleased to host two National Fire Academy courses during March 2011.  The first class, Fire Prevention for First Responders & Small Departments will be held on March 7-8, 2011.  The second class, Community Risk Issues & Prevention will be held on March 9-10, 2011.  Both classes are offered free of charge and lodging is free to attendees living more than 60 miles from Salem. 

DPSST will be hosting an NFPA Firefighter I Academy starting Saturday, March 4, 2011.  This course will be held on Saturdays and Sundays at the Academy for a number of months to provide basic training to volunteer firefighters from rural communities. 

All of the above classes are being offered free of charge at the Oregon Public Safety Academy.  If you would like additional information on any of these opportunities, please contact Thelma Denney at DPSST Fire Service Training at (503) 378-2408 or Thelma.denney@state.or.us .

*Fire Certification Rules to Be Open for Comment*

DPSST has filed a notice of proposed rules for Fire Service Professionals Denial/Revocation with the Secretary of State's office. The Notice has been published in the December 1, 2010 Bulletin and will be open for public comment from February 1 – February 21, 2011.  The proposed change amends the administrative rules governing fire service professionals denial /revocation by amending the core value definitions.  The rule opened for change is OAR 259-009-0070.  If you would like to make public comment, please ensure that the comments are mailed or e-mailed as instructed during the time frame listed above. Any comments made outside the open comment period cannot be considered.  

You will find links to the Oregon Bulletin and the text of the proposed rule change on DPSST's website, along with information on how and when to make public comment on the proposed changes.  Please use the following link to review the Notices or proposed rule language from February 1 – February 21, 2011:  http://www.oregon.gov/DPSST/SC/ADMINTEST.shtml     

Campus Technology: New Fiber Connection at DPSST

When the new Academy was constructed, the cost of installing a fiber connection was cost prohibitive.  With new companies building in the area, and changes made by various telecommunications companies, the cost has dropped from the original quote of approximately $200k, to approximately $30k.  This cost reduction has allowed DPSST to install a fiber connection to our campus.  The increased bandwidth will allow better response for users accessing remote applications, as well as improve phone services at the Academy, which is using Voice Over Internet Protocol (VOIP) services for our phone system.  This is one of many initiatives underway at DPSST to reduce our operating costs while improving our organizational abilities and the services we provide our constituents.

Oregon Fire District Directors Association
Board Meeting
January 15, 2011
Page 1 of 15

